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M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, November 10, 2018
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee: Chris Akamine, Dane Alani, Joel Cho, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Clyde Ota, Don Patterson, and Jeff Segawa
Excused:  Kyle Aihara
2. Membership:  Dyllon Asami, Ron Flormata, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises, Tom Morikami, Lespaul Naki, Rhani Naki, Norm Ota, Evelyn Racpan, Gail Sakamoto, Lynn Schempp, Virgil Stinnett, and Stan Young
3. Ho’opono:  VRA Maureen Bates, SBA Lea Dias, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guests:  DAG Lori Wada, Mike Okazaki
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Joel called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Following the reading of the May 18, 2018 minutes, Don moved to accept the minutes as submitted. Chris seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Reorganization of Committee Officers:  Joel noted the committee is not required to reorganize committee officers for mid-term, but suggested the reorganization for clarity of leadership for the remaining term.
a. Chair:  Don moved to appoint Joel as Chair.  Steve seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

b. Vice Chair:  Dane moved to appoint Don as Vice Chair.  Chris seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
c. Secretary:  Steve moved to appoint Chris as Secretary.  Don seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
d. Treasurer:  Don moved to appoint Steve as Treasurer. Chris seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
2. Appointment of Sub-Committee Chairs:  Joel noted the proper way to volunteer for sub-committees is to contact sub-committee chair directly, not during committee meetings, or you can also contact the agency.  He also noted that participation points are earned when you volunteer, even if you don’t serve on the committee.
The appointed sub-committee chairs are as follows:

Promotion & Transfer – Joel Cho
Budget & Finance – Don Patterson
Training – Kyle Aihara
Legislative – Don Patterson
Grievance – Ivy Galariada
3. Selection of Interview Panelists:  Joel noted there was a shortage of panelist for a vacancy interview and wanted to add to the current list.  The list was amended as follows:

Primary Panelists:  Ted Chinn and Don Patterson 
Alternates:  Joel Cho, Kyle Aihara, Dyllon Asami, Shontel Jones, Evelyn Racpan, Gerry Lonergan, Ron Flormata, Norman Ota, Lespaul Naki, and Lynn Schempp
Don suggested an executive session in the future for selection of panelists so no feelings are hurt. Joel noted it wouldn’t qualify for executive session.
PROGRAM REPORT:
1. Kat reported that the RSRA balance as of September 4, 2018 was $2,037,035.66. She also noted that BVO gave their largest annual contribution on July 30, 2018, in the amount of $646,460.00.  Those present expressed their appreciation to Blind Vendors Ohana.
2. VRA Maureen reported that DVR has been on a “weight watcher’s plan” noting that with the ending of FFY 2018 at the end of September, we may have about $500k carryover as opposed to $1.8 million deficit last year.   Subsequently, DVR is out of the overspending issue; however, we are still in penalty.  Consequently, DVR has cut spending from $10 million annually down to $3.5 million and proposed the following initiatives: 1) make New Visions a stand-alone program fully funded by the state, 2) modify the state hiring process of giving preference to disabled without benefits, to converting disabled who pass probation to full state employment that includes benefits, and 3) request funding to allow VR counselors to be recertified in order to break parity between disabled versus non-disabled employment.
OLD BUSINESS (continued):

1. Kaneohe Update:  DAG Lori reported as follows:

· Although we won the TRO, there are no assurances we will win the preliminary injunction because of opposition from Intervenors and the Marines.
· Dan Edwards was very instrumental in getting us a bridge contract with an 18% requirement to contract out to small business, if we need to, as opposed to the 39% that the Marines wanted to impose.  Because of this, the military gave only 4 months on the bridge contract which will expire on December 31, 2018 at which time they will review contract again whether to renew it or not.  DAG Lori wanted to be clear that if the military is not happy with us, we lose the contract.
· Joe Blackstone has agreed to help pay up to $30k in attorney fees.  Because of the complexity of the preliminary injunction, we will need to fly attorney back.  Another $30k is needed for attorney fees.
· We are starting settlement agreement negotiations with the Marines.
Historically, the military awarded 5-year contracts for military troop dining.  Nationwide, the trend is for military to send out 2nd, 3rd, and 4th year options for re-bid so that the blind vendor no longer can rely on the contract being 5 years but only 1 year with possible four 1-year extensions.
Following discussion, Don moved to approve another $30k for legal fees.  Chris seconded and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

Kat emphasized to vendors the importance of understanding that if they apply and accept the facility and we lose the contract, they will not have any income until another vacancy arises and they are awarded the vacancy.  Joel instructed vendors to contact the agency for questions about the vacancy and make sure they’re aware of what they’re getting into.
NEW BUSINESS (continued):

4. Kona Courthouse:  VFS Tad reported that it is still under construction.
OLD BUSINESS (continued):

2. Neighbor Island Airport Renovations:  VFS Tad reported that he and Joel met with the contractor for Kona Airport to discuss the floor plan for the new space.
Manager Kat reported that she and Clyde met with the Maui Administrator, and he approved the expansion of the front of the store at Maui Airport.  Due to a lack of communication, the administrator was unaware of the work involved; subsequently, no plans or drawings were drafted.
NEW BUSINESS (continued):
5. Pacific Warfighting Center:  Following discussion on the challenges encountered with this facility, Manager Kat recommended the closure of PWC.  Don moved to close this facility.  Ivy seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

OLD BUSINESS (continued):

3. Kamamalu Building:  Manager Kat reported that she has received inquiries from building occupants about opening the facility.  Maureen and Lea stated they also have received inquiries.  After discussion, Chris moved to open facility.  Steve seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

4. Mauna Loa Vending:  Joel reported that Mauna Loa Vending was sold to another owner again and noted that they still have vending machines competing with the vendors.  Manager Kat will follow up.
NEW BUSINESS (continued):
6. BLAST:  Virgil and Stan noted the importance of attending national conventions and encouraged vendors to attend them to keep abreast of legislative issues that impact the blind vending program.  This year, BLAST is in San Antonio, Texas, November 13-16, 2018.
Following discussion, Chris moved to send one (1) SLA staff and DAG Lori to attend BLAST.  Ivy seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
Maureen noted that she will have a better idea of next year’s budget after October 1, 2018, and if possible, will allow for an additional SLA staff to attend BLAST.

NEXT MEETING:
To be announced. 
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 10:25 a.m.
Respectfully submitted:
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